
Your Gastroscopy appointment – Frequently Asked Questions
Please read carefully
Where is the Endoscopy Unit?
The Endoscopy Unit is on the 1st floor of the Tower Block at Treliske Hospital or is located within the Treatment Centre at West Cornwall Hospital depending on which hospital your appointment is at.  It is a fairly long walk from the main entrance although wheelchairs are available. If you require a wheelchair Make sure you bring with you a 1 pound coin – this is refunded once the wheelchair is returned.  .  If you have arranged hospital transport via your GP to bring you to your appointment, please call the booking team as your appointment time may need to be changed.

How long will my test take?
We expect most patients will be in the Unit for up to 4 hours however this can vary due to clinical emergencies. The gastroscopy itself will take approximately 5-15 minutes. If we encounter delays we always endeavour to do your procedure the same day.
Please arrive in the department at your admission time stated on your letter.  Your appointment time is the approximate time when you will be checked in for your appointment by the nurse who will go through your medical details and the consent process, there may be a further wait until you have your actual procedure,
What do I need to bring with me?
· Please bring with you a written list of the medications you are currently taking

If you can bring a dressing gown and slippers with you it may help you to feel more comfortable whilst you are here but this is not essential.
You may want to bring with you a sandwich for after your procedure as we can only offer you tea and biscuits

If you are being collected please bring with you the contact telephone number (e.g. mobile) for the person who will be coming to collect you.

Is transport available?
The booking team can only arrange transport for patients that have to have ambulance transport. If a patient does not drive and has no means of transport we suggest they either use public transport or book a taxi.

TAPS transport are volunteer drivers that provide transport for patients at a reduced cost. To contact them call 01872 223388.

Please remember if you are having sedation you must have someone to escort you home and stay with you overnight.

What Should I do about my diabetes medicine / insulin
We try to book all diabetic patients into morning appointments, or on to the first appointment of the afternoon,  please give us as much notice as possible if you have received an afternoon appointment and would like an morning appointment.
Diabetic patients should always contact their GP surgery’s Diabetic Liaison Nurse  or the Diabetic Centre at Treliske on 01872 254560 (between 0900-1000 on weekdays) for advice and guidance regarding their appointment.
The Endoscopy Appointments Team cannot give any medical advice regarding managing diabetes.
Will I be asleep for my Procedure?
Most patients manage the test with only having a throat spray which numbs the throat. The pro’s and con’s of throat spray are outlined in the booklet ‘Upper gastrointestinal (GI) endoscopy’.
Please be aware if you choose to have sedation you cannot drive for 24h hours and must have someone to escort you home and stay with you at home overnight. You will be strongly advised not to leave the department on your own after having sedation.

What about my normal medication?
.
The following drugs should be stopped for 2 weeks prior to your appointment date if possible, unless this is a repeat procedure in which case it is important to continue taking them.

However if you have been taking this medication for over 2 months you do not need to stop taking it prior to your procedure.

· Omeprazole

· Lansoprazole

· Ranitidine

· Cimetidine

However, if you are being assessed for anti-heart burn or anti-reflux surgery please contact us for advice.

All patients may continue to take antacids such as Gaviscon as long as you take them at least 6 hours before your test.

If you are on warfarin please make an appointment at your GP surgery ideally the day before your procedure (if not 2 or 3 days before) to have an INR blood test.  If you are taking anticoagulants such as warfarin, clopidogrel, dabigatran or rivaroxaban this may have to be stopped prior to your test – your consultant or doctor should have already advised you about this. If you have not been advised whether to continue or stop your medication, please call the contact number on your appointment letter.
If you have not been advised whether to continue or stop your anti-coagulants, please call the contact number on your appointment letter.

.

Changing your appointment

If you have a query or want to change your appointment please use the telephone number which is on your appointment letter (and not the contact number on your blue information leaflet as these have recently changed and are no long correct).  The Booking Office is open from 09:00-13:00 Monday-Friday (closed at weekend).
Please note we are a training centre for endoscopy training and all training lists are closely supervised by senior Consultant specialising in endoscopy procedures - please contact the telephone number on your appointment letter if you do not wish to participate in same.

Please note the endoscopy unit is in the process of being modernised, there may be some unavoidable noise disturbance and due to rebuilding works our waiting area is currently restricted to patients only.  There are other waiting areas for friends/family in the Tower Block Reception.

Please note we are in the process of changing the way we book your appointments, please accept our apologies if in the interim we send you duplicate information.
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